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To: Chair Della Au Belatti 
 Vice Chair Jenna Takenouchi 
 
From: Hilton R. Raethel 

President and CEO 
 Healthcare Association of Hawaii  
 
Re: Submitting comments  

HCR 185/HR 165, Requesting the Department of Health to conduct a study to examine 
whether bed-hold policies place an undue financial burden on individuals in assisted 
living facilities 

 
The Healthcare Association of Hawaii (HAH), established in 1939, serves as the leading voice of 
healthcare on behalf of 170 member organizations who represent almost every aspect of the 
health care continuum in Hawaii.   Members include acute care hospitals, skilled nursing 
facilities, home health agencies, hospices, assisted living facilities and durable medical 
equipment suppliers.  In addition to providing access to appropriate, affordable, high-quality 
care to all of Hawaii’s residents, our members contribute significantly to Hawaii’s economy by 
employing over 30,000 people statewide. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments on this measure that would request that 
the Department of Health examine whether bed hold policies at assisted living facilities (ALFs) 
create undue financial burdens on individuals. A bed hold is the practice of a patient paying a 
provider to reserve their bed in a facility while a resident is temporarily transferred to another 
setting such as a hospital. Currently, there are no state rules requiring ALFs to have bed hold 
policies like there are for nursing homes, which provide a higher level of care.  

Although Medicare does not pay to hold a resident’s bed, Medicaid will generally pay for a bed 
hold of up to three days. However, there are very few Medicaid beneficiaries residing in our 
member ALFs. Accordingly, bed hold payments for services in an ALF are determined on a case-
by-case basis.  

We understand that there may be some concerns about bed hold policies in ALFs. However, we 
note that state regulations require ALFs to develop and provide residents with the facility’s 
admission and discharge policies. Furthermore, the regulations also give residents and their 
family members the right to an informal conference with the facility if requested within ten 
days of the receipt of a discharge notice. We believe that this mechanism can cover unusual 
situations not already covered by a facility’s existing policies. 
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